
Town of Clinton, NJ 
Historic Preservation Commission Meeting 

July 15, 2020 
 (Held on zoom.us)  

 
Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Roger Mellick at 6:32 p.m. 
 
Attending:  Carol Beder, Carol Crawford-Jones, Marcia Hansen, Roger Mellick, Rosemarie Platt, 
Ross Traphagen, Donna van Weeren. 
 
Approval of Minutes   Donna motioned. motioned; motion was seconded by Carol Beder.  
Unanimously approved.   
 
Discussions.  Our Commission is currently being asked to comment on applications being 
submitted with the gas station addition and the A&P project, with the traffic problem that will be 
created.  As new development in the historic district arises, we are being consulted, something 
that we have requested for a long time.  Donna said that with the Agway development, the 
historic aspect is being considered.  Carol Beder spoke of the Bohnell Tavern renovation, and 
that the developer has inquired about paint colors.   
 
Proposal – we would like to press on with the Certificate of Appropriateness (COA).  We 
address all the good work that has been done and why it wasn’t working. 
 
Suggestions for our Commission - Send the suggestions you feel that our Commission should 
pursue to Carol Crawford-Jones with the subject line:  CHPC Suggestions.  C-J will compile 
and distribute prior to the August 19 meeting. 
 
Publicity:  The Hunterdon County Democrat has online information and is syndicated.   Rose 
will investigate and present at our next meeting.  “Only in your state”   
 
Adjournment:   Carol Beder motioned to adjourn at 7:40; motion was seconded by Rose.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Next Regular Meeting Through Zoom:  August 19, 2020, at 6:30 p.m.  


